
Dear Praying Friends and Family,                                                         April 9, 2024 

Spring has arrived in Spain and it’s beautiful here. Everything is so green. We aren’t used to having so much 
rain, but it’s been a blessing. The big event for spring every year is our annual Easter Egg Hunt and again 
this year it was a big success. Over 100 people attended and many of those are unbelievers. It is so nice to 
have additional space. We were able to do so many activities. After games and the Egg Hunt outside, 
everyone sat in the new auditorium and listened to a Bible lesson about the Resurrection. Isabel did a great 
job. After that there were so many ways the kids and adults could participate.  

 

The church continues to grow. Recently a new family began attending. We usually have between 55-60 each 
Sunday. I’m thankful for all who work hard to make this ministry a success. We will have another baptism the end 
of this month. Katy was recently saved and wants to be baptized and join the church. Caleb has been having 
classes with her in preparation.    

Each Sunday we have the privilege of worshiping the Lord together. As 

you can see from this photo, we are blessed with a wonderful group of 

musicians. Just about as many also participate in making sure that the 

microphones work and that the service is sent through YouTube. Since 

some are not always able to be in the services, we are glad for the 

opportunity to use this means of communication. There are so many folks 

who make themselves available to participate in the ministries of the 

church.  It’s great to be in a team with Caleb and Krystie Hague. They are 

both very talented and so willing to serve the Lord. I’m thankful for the 

other men who are elders. It’s really working out well as they take on more 

responsibilities. 

Thank you for praying. We see the effects of your faithfulness. Satan is desiring to destroy the church in Spain, 
and we see how he would like to cause division here in Torres de la Alameda. Please pray for our young people. 
They have a retreat planned for the first week of May. Pray for the families as well. The men and the ladies each 
continue to have a breakfast every month. Next month the ladies will have their annual Mother-Daughter 
Luncheon. This is another opportunity to invite unsaved friends to hear the gospel. Our greatest desire is to reach 
out into the town where the church is as well as others around us. We continue to be the only evangelical church 
in the area.     

I continue to adjust to the life that God has given me, but I know that He is in control. He has been working in my life 

in so many ways. God is always good, and I continue to trust in Him. God is giving me strength and He is answering 

your prayers. Thank you for your prayers for Spain, for Torres de la Alameda and for me. 

Ministering in Spain, 
 

Roy 
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